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The Tecumseh Kiwanis Dispatch is published for the members of the Kiwanis Club of Tecumseh.  If you have information 
you would like to submit for publication contact Mary Ertl at 379-9553,  or by email at maryertl@sbcglobal.net 

FUTURE PROGRAM CHAIRS 
Dec.  10 Cindy Cooper    Guest:  Gary Gilbert 
Dec.  17 Christmas Party   
Dec.  24 No meeting    Merry Christmas 
Jan.  07 Don Proper  
Jan.  14 Jill Emme  
Jan.  21 Bob Remington   
Jan.  24 Mert Wilch 

PROGRAMS 
Oct.  01  Dr. Trent Vande Garde  spoke on the diseases    
      and conditions of the aging eye. 
Oct.  08   Carol Ashley spoke about her duties with the 
                Shawnee County Process Unit. 
Oct.  15   Stacy Webster, Social Security Administration 
                informed us of our options when filing for re- 
     tirement. 
Oct.  29  Scott Dial brought “Good Kid”  Chris Simeral  
                from Tecumseh South.  Chris demonstrated 
                his ventriloquist skills, the robot he built and 
                 programmed, and his interest in movie making 
Nov.  05  Herb Whitlow Tecumseh Area Emergency Re- 
                sponse Team  spoke about the purchase by the 
                Tecumseh Township of a 30KW generator, in- 
                stalled at the TUMC, which is a designated   
                disaster shelter. 
Nov.  12  Bill Smalley, Smalley Energy,  discussed Wind 
                Energy  as an alternative energy source. 
Nov.  19  Merna Slapsickle aka  Audry   entertained  
                the club with her comical dance routine, and 
                “Hillbilly “ gifts.  Merna can be seen strutting  
                her stuff Saturdays at the  Topeka Farmers   
                 Market. 

Kiwanis International website:www.kiwanisone.org 
Kansas District website:www.kskiwanis.org 
Tecumseh Kiwanis website:www.tecumsehkiwanis.com  

 CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
Dec.  11 Division Council Meeting   
  Berryton TUMC  5:30-8:30 

 
SERVICE HOURS 

President Elaine’s goal is for club members to provide 
1,000 hours of service during the 2008-2009 Kiwanis 
year.  Since October,  our club members have provided  
nearly 200 hours of  service. This a fantastic start toward 
our goal.  Keep  up the good works.  
 
A board meeting was held Nov. 05.  It was decided to 
deposit $1,000 into the Foundation account, and the 
budget for 2008-2009 was approved.  

Warmest wishes for a  
blessed Christmas 

and a happy New Year 


